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Yet more pot holes appear in Swanbourne roads over 
this Winter, but what can be done? 

 
 

See Page 5  
 

 

 

 
Photograph taken in Winslow Road 

 

A new station at Winslow (and trains 
running through the northern end of 
Swanbourne Parish by 2020) are in plans 
to re-open the Oxford to Cambridge line. 
                               
                            See Page 4 

Gi 

An intention to provide Ultrafast Fibre 
Broadband to ALL of Swanbourne.    See Page 3 

Temporary works 
area near  
Swanbourne Old 
Station 

http://britishcountyflags.files.wordpress.com/2013/04/insert-image-1-bucks-flag.jpg
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DIARY DATES 
Sat 3

rd
 February – Beetle Drive at the VH starts at 6pm (see P.10) 

Mon 5th February – SCA Tea in the afternoon, 2.30pm, Village Hall (see P.7) 
Tues 13

th
 February – Play Out, meet at 10am at the Methodist Chapel (see P. 5) 

Mon 5
th

 March - SCA Tea in the afternoon, 2.30pm, Village Hall (see P.7) 
Sat 10

th
 March – SCA Quiz with fish and chip supper (see P.5) 

Fri 16
th

 March – Swanbourne History Group evening (see P.8) 
Sat 17

th
 March – Trafalgar Endeavour (see P.12) 

Wed 21
st

 March – Book Club, meet at 8pm at the Betsey (see P.9) 
Tues 3

rd
 April – Play Out (Easter Holiday) meet at 10am at the Playing Field See P6) 

Sun 8
th

 April – Dogs Day Out (details available closer to the event) 
Tues 10

th
 April - Play Out (Easter Holiday) meet at 10am at the Playing Field See P6) 

Mon 16
th

 April - SCA Tea in the afternoon, 2.30pm, Village Hall (see P.7) 
Wed 18

th
 April – SCA meeting; AGM starting at 7.30pm, Village Hall  

Wed 25
th

 April – Parish Assembly (see P.2) 
Tues 29

th
 May - Play Out (Half Term Holiday);10am at the Playing Field (See P6) 

Sat 9
th

 June – Swanbourne Village Fair to be held at Swanbourne House 
 

SWANBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL – Your local Parish Councillors:- 
Tom Finchett (Chairman) – Playing Field Committee liaison. 
Tel. 01296-720256 email: office@swanbourneestate.co.uk 
Clive Rodgers (Vice Chairman) – Planning matters and liaison with SCA; PC 
communications. 
Tel. 01296-720062 email: - CLMRodgers@btinternet.com 
Helen Cleaveley – Speedwatch and MVAS.  
Tel. 01296-728567 email: - cleaveleyh@yahoo.co.uk 
Simon Hitchins – Local Area Funding meetings for Funding and Grants.  
Tel. 01296-720264 email office@swanbourne.org 
David Blunt – Highways (liaising with BCC) and verges. 
Tel. 01296-720397 email: - david.blunt@hart-house.net 
Jean Tuer – Village Hall liaison. Tel. 01296-720251 email: - jeantuer@btconnect.com 
Linda Sirett – Devolved Services (verge mowing, sign cleaning, footways in the   
village). Tel. 01296-728034 email: - office@buckinghamgolfclub.co.uk  

 

SWANBOURNE PARISH CLERK:- 
Linda Knights   Tel. 01296-730592 or email: - clerkswanbournepc@gmail.com 

 

Annual Parish Assembly 
The Annual Parish Assembly will be held at 6pm, on Wednesday 25th April 2018, in 
Swanbourne Village Hall.   

PC Transparency 
The new Parish Council Website www.swanbourneparishcouncil.co.uk 
has all agenda and minute records going back to 2016. There remains a temporary 
archive of pre-2016 Parish Council and Parish Assembly agendas, minutes and notes 
on  the  SCA  website. 

mailto:office@swanbourneestate.co.uk
mailto:CLMRodgers@btinternet.com
mailto:cleaveleyh@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:office@swanbourne.org
mailto:david.blunt@hart-house.net
mailto:jeantuer@btconnect.com
mailto:office@buckinghamgolfclub.co.uk
mailto:clerkswanbournepc@gmail.com
http://www.swanbourneparishcouncil.co.uk/
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Village Planning Applications pending 
18/00177/ALB  - Conversion of listed agricultural barns to offices incl. demolition works 
and partial new build. Dodley Hill Farm, Station Rd, Swanbourne, Bucks MK17 0SR. 
18/00176/APP -  Conversion of existing agricultural barns to offices incl. demolition 
works and partial new build. Dodley Hill Farm, Station Rd., Swanbourne, Bucks MK17 0SR. 

 

Parish Council News 
 

Gigaclear Broadband  
Tom Finchett recently had a useful meeting with the National Sales Manager for 
Gigaclear, and he was assured of the company’s intention to bring fibre to ALL 
the rest of the village. They plan to bring this to all premises whether the 
households have signed up to fibre or not, so that the infrastructure is in place 
and ready. They will also commit to connecting the new houses to be built in the 
village. There is no precise time scale at the moment, as Gigaclear are still in the 
process of integrating the AVB apparatus into their systems. 
  
New Housing Developments 
Exciting archaeological finds (including much 10th to 12th Century Anglo-Saxon 
pottery at Deverells) have unfortunately delayed the build date due to more 
archaeological investigations being required by Bucks County Council.  Hopefully, 
building will be started by March/April. 
The Breakfast Fields development has proved popular amongst villagers and 
with people who have a ‘connection’ to the village.  Most of the 7 private sales 
appear to be secured, but if you are seriously interested please contact Simon 
Wilkinson via the Wilkinson Partnership.  Please telephone 01525 382065 or 
email: land@qualityhomes.co.uk The questionnaire for potential purchasers may 
be viewed at www.swanbourneparishcouncil.co.uk   
If you are interested in renting, plots 1-5 and 8 will be available.   
At Deverells, there will be three new two bedroomed cottages and one three 
bedroomed barn conversion available to rent.  Those interested in renting should 
contact Tom Finchett on 720256.       
 

Playing Field Development  
In collaboration with the Playing Fields Committee, we have ambitious plans to 
improve the playground and sports facilities in the playing field area.  There will 
be finance for improvements to the facilities available from Section 106 money 
(linked to the new housing developments).  In addition, an application for a 
WREN Grant has been submitted and a decision is expected by the end of 
February. If successful, this would greatly increase the funds available. 
 

Traffic Calming  
The  PC  are intending  to  instigate  traffic  surveys  which  we hope will  support  

    

mailto:land@qualityhomes.co.uk
http://www.swanbourneparishcouncil.co.uk/
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our  case  for  additional traffic calming measures through  Nearton End  and on 
the   Mursley   Road.    Additional   sources   grant   funding  may  be  need  to  be 
identified and secured before surveys can be implemented. 
 

Bus Shelters  
The PC consider the addition of  bus shelter(s) to  be  highly  desirable  providing 
they are commensurate with the village environment.   They are expensive, but it 
is   our   intention  to  research,  then  hopefully  purchase  a   wooden   shelter  as  
soon  funds permit, though this may not be until the 2019/20 financial year. 
 

East West Rail   
Clive Rodgers attended the final consultation meeting held on Wednesday, 17th 
January 2018 at Winslow Village Hall.  As far as the effects on Swanbourne are 
concerned, the main points are:- 
- The line will be operated wholly by diesel trains in order to enable a train 
service to be running by 2020. Bridges will be strengthened but they will not 
need to be raised for electric pylons, thereby reducing work costs. 
- HGV’s are not expected to pass directly through Swanbourne, but they will 
access the Old Swanbourne Station area through Stewkley and Mursley villages 
resulting in significant HGV traffic passing through our neighbouring villages 
over the next 2 or 3 years. 
- There will be a large (temporary) works area on the Mursley side of the 
bridleway opposite the bridge close to the Old Station at the junction between 
Station Road and the Mursley-Little Horwood Road. A neighbouring permanent 
service area is now cancelled. 
- More trains are planned with 10 per hour (8 passenger and 2 freight) intended 
during peak times i.e., a train every 6 minutes. 
- The new station at Winslow is now planned to have two retail outlets instead of 
the original four e.g. probably a Coffee Shop and a W. H. Smiths. 
 

The Parish Council element of Council Tax 
This   is   the   small   element   within   Council   Tax   that  is   raised   for   Parish    
Council  spending  (referred to as the precept)  and  this  is being raised by £10.06 
for the next Council Tax year  which  works out at an extra £1  for  ten  months on 
your   bill   for  a  Band  A   property   (with  next  February  and  March  being free 
months).   For  a  Band F property, the increase works out at £2.18 per month. 
 

Casual Vacancies    
When a  Parish Councillor  moves  away  or  retires in  the middle of  the  electoral 
cycle the vacancy may be filled  by the  PC co-opting another person who resides 
within  the  Parish.   A  vacancy  is  expected  to  arise  this  summer  so  if  you  are 
interested in being considered, please inform Tom Finchett.            
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POTHOLES explained ï Continued from Page 1 

Bucks County Councillor Mark Shaw, Cabinet  
Member for Transportation, urges road users in  
Buckinghamshire to report potholes when they see them:  
ñTransport for Buckinghamshire will investigate every pothole reported to them, and react on a 
risk based prioritisation process ï put simply, that means the worst ones will be attended to 
first, as a matter of urgency. But weôre not mind readers, and the road network is far too vast for 
us to possibly know where all the potholes are, so we need members of the public to report 
them to us either using the online form, which only takes a few minutes, or by calling if itôs 
dangerous or an emergency. I would ask that everyone be patient while we deal with the fallout 
of a bad winter ï potholes are as inevitable as weather, roads are made of a porous material so 
that they donôt flood constantly in rain and so when water within the structure freezes, defects 
will form.ò  
On average, when there are no severe weather issues, Transport for Bucks repairs over 4,000 
potholes every month.  
Your most frequently asked questions answered:  
·         You fixed one pothole, why didnõt you fix the one next to it while you were here?  
Potholes are prioritised according to risk ï if they are on very well used roads, they are more of 
a priority. Size and depth are also factors. Resources have to be used responsibly, and cannot 
be used up fixing a more minor road surface defect when there are more urgent defects 
needing attention just up the road.  
·         Why can I only report one pothole online at a time?  
Our online reporting system works on an interactive map, so that each individual defect can be 
risk assessed and dealt with on a case by case basis. The map allows for accurate pinpointing, 
which saves time when it comes to inspections. There are drop-down menus to allow you to 
input as much detail, such as size and position, as possible. 
·         Why do you make temporary repairs that donõt last?  
Temporary repairs, where the pothole is filled in with hot material and made smooth, are often 
carried out as a safety measure when a permanent repair cannot be carried out at that 
moment, likely due to the location of the defect. That is to say, where a larger area of road 
needs to be cut away to make a full repair, likely requiring a road or lane closure, a temporary 
or ómake safeô repair is an effective way of keeping the road safe in the meantime. 
·         How do I report a pothole?  
You can report potholes, as well as any other road issue, using the Report It forms on the 
county council website. In an emergency, for instance a severe road defect, a flooded road, or 
a tree in the road, you can always call Transport for Buckinghamshire on 01296 382416 or 
486630 (out of hours).  
The online reporting tool is at www.buckscc.gov.uk/ services/transport-and-roads/ report-a-
problem/report-a- pothole/ 
 
The collection raised by the Christmas Carol singers raised £240 which 

has been donated to the Alzheimer’s Society in memory of Malcolm Ash. 

 

http://track.vuelio.uk.com/z.z?l=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuYnVja3NjYy5nb3YudWsvc2VydmljZXMvdHJhbnNwb3J0LWFuZC1yb2Fkcy9yZXBvcnQtYS1wcm9ibGVtL3JlcG9ydC1hLXBvdGhvbGUv&r=10898510805&d=5513595&p=1&t=h&h=ba6a6b4e1e4f21577882a20e5eefe8f3
http://track.vuelio.uk.com/z.z?l=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuYnVja3NjYy5nb3YudWsvc2VydmljZXMvdHJhbnNwb3J0LWFuZC1yb2Fkcy9yZXBvcnQtYS1wcm9ibGVtL3JlcG9ydC1hLXBvdGhvbGUv&r=10898510805&d=5513595&p=1&t=h&h=ba6a6b4e1e4f21577882a20e5eefe8f3
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COMMUNITY INFORMATION CONTACTS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Swanbourne Playing Fields Committee 

Play Out Tuesdays 2018  
Don’t miss this year’s Play Out Gatherings. Put them straight into 

your 2018 Diary! 
Further details will be confirmed nearer the time in the Village Newsletter 
and on Facebook: www.facebook.com/playoutswanbourne/   
Coming next:  
February Half Term 13th February 10.00 at The Methodist Chapel,   
Nearton End for a walk then refreshments in the chapel.  
Then back at The Playing Fields for: 
Easter Holiday: 3rd April, 10th April          May Half Term: 29th May 
Summer Holiday: 31st July, 7th Aug., 14th Aug., 21st Aug. and 29th August. 
October Half Term: 23rd Oct.—toasting marshmallows has become a 
tradition!  
Christmas Holidays: tbc once we know when all the schools are finishing as 
Christmas Day is on a Tuesday! 

And don’t forget Swanbourne Village Sports Day Saturday 14th July  
 

Krav Maga self defence 
Classes at Dodley Hill Farm, Station Rd, Swanbourne, MK17 

0SR Tuesday at 8.00pm £7 per session (first lesson free). 
Krav Maga is about being aware of your surroundings and 

being able to recognise a situation before it unfolds, 
allowing you time to react and avoid the situation. Krav 
Maga encourages you to avoid a confrontation whilst 

training you to be able deal with an attack, if the 
confrontation cannot be avoided. The club is for all people, 

of all abilities, male or female, of both the younger and 
older generation. No experience necessary. 

Please check out our website: www.wkma.co.uk, or for more info contact Trevor 

Payne on 07941 021494 Trevor@wkma.co.uk, or Tom on 07974 029961 

https://www.facebook.com/playoutswanbourne/
http://www.wkma.co.uk/
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SWANBOURNE NEIGHBOURHOOD AND COUNTRYSIDE WATCH 

As a member of the scheme you can receive regular information from Thames 
Valley Police which will bring you up to date with crime in our area. 
Scheme members can also report suspicious activity to other members by 
informing the watch co-ordinator who will circulate the information. 
Email swanwatch7@gmail.com or tel: - Mo on 720269 or Doody on 728161.                                                                                       
 

REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL 
Monday am Currently free 
Monday pm Pilates Lesley Gowers – Tel. 07976 666797  
Tuesday Yoga classes – Paul Blissett daytime and evening yoga classes – Tel. 680454 
for further details or email to: paulblissett@hedgelayer.co.uk 
Wednesday am Pilates – Tel. Phil Nuttridge Tel. 01280 817200  
Thursday am Yoga Class; pm Giocoso Concert Band - Tel. David Sharp 01908 503461 
or email d.sharp@open.ac.uk 
Friday am Pilates - Helen Stephenson – Tel. 075483666   

 

MORE WEBSITE AND EMAIL CONTACTS 
Newsletter Editors: - Clive and Linda Rodgers; email CLMRodgers@btinternet.com 

Print costs funded by Swanbourne Parish Council; printed by Harlequin Press. 

Village information via email circulation - Newer village residents may like to know 

that information is regularly circulated by email.  If you wish to be added to the 

circulation list, please contact Marion Lowe at mazlowe2011@hotmail.co.uk   Marion 

will circulate items on your behalf, but please send in as part of the body of the email. 

Swanbourne Community Association - www.swanbournecommunityassociation.com 
Swanbourne Estate - www.swanbourneestate.co.uk  Tel. 720256. 
Swanbourne History Group –  www.swanbournehistory.co.uk 
Swanbourne Shop –https://www.facebook.com/SwanbourneStores/  Tel. 720288.   
Betsey Wynne Public House  - www.thebetseywynne.co.uk  Tel. 720825. 
Swanbourne Parish Council – www.swanbourneparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Swanbourne Village hall ï To make a bookingé.. 
Please contact Simone on 07582967171 and leave a message ï then she will 

get back to you within 24 hours.  
The Village Hall Committee Chairman is Leanne Gibb (Tel. 07917556732 
email Leanne-dawn.gibb@hp.com), and the Treasurer is now Hugo Gilbert.  

 

 

PLEASE JOIN US FOR SCA AFTERNOON TEA   
on Monday 5th February and Monday, 5th March.       Frankie 

 

mailto:swanwatch7@gmail.com
mailto:paulblissett@hedgelayer.co.uk
mailto:d.sharp@open.ac.uk
mailto:CLMRodgers@btinternet.com
mailto:mazlowe2011@hotmail.co.uk
http://www.swanbournecommunityassociation.com/
http://www.swanbourneestate.co.uk/
http://www.swanbournehistory.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/SwanbourneStores/
http://www.thebetseywynne.co.uk/
http://www.swanbourneparishcouncil.co.uk/
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Swanbourne History Group   
Website:- www.swanbournehistory.co.uk 

 

Archaeological investigations in Swanbourne ï The oldest part of Swanbourne is likely to 
be close to the church, a hill top site close to natural springs.  This Anglo-Saxon settlement site 
used to have houses opposite the church (War Memorial side), probably originally made from wood.  
Bucks County Museum records Middle Saxon (approx.750AD) pot fragments recorded from within 
the graveyard area next to the church.  Saxo-Norman transition and medieval pot fragments have 
also been found on Charlton Hill at Charlton Close.  The latter date between approx. 900AD to 
1300AD and usually characterised by a thick pot shell which is unglazed and either blackish or 
brown in colour.  The fragments show a pot texture with distinct sand grains or crushed fossil shell 
fragments contained within the pot fabric itself.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

SWANBOURNE HISTORY GROUP EVENT  
 Emigration from Swanbourne in the 19th Century 

7.30 p.m. prompt on Friday 16th March in the Village Hall; entry £5 at the door. 
 

The 19th Century was a time of great change and rapid population growth resulted in a surplus of 
labour in Britainôs rural economy, so many took advantage of the opening up of colonial Australia, 
Canada and the USA.  Swanbourne was no exception to this movement of people, and thanks to 
some remarkable work done by Linda Rodgers, for the first time the full pattern of emigration can 
be studied.  Linda has researched the details of all Swanbourne  emigrants (i.e. by birth, marriage 
or simply living here) from the fact that they go missing from the local Census Returns between 
1841 and 1911, and then used Internet based research to find out what happened to them all.  
Speakers for the evening will be:- 

1. Clive Rodgers ï Patterns and trends; emigration to North America, examples.  30 mins 
2. Ken Harris ï Emigration to Australia, causes and examples.  30 mins 
3. Interval - refreshment break  30 mins 
4. Neil Rees ï The Gurnetts as Australian migrants; Gurnett family stories 30 mins 
5. Questions ï 15 mins 

We hope to provide a fascinating insight into the lives of people from an earlier age who were 
prepared to take great risks to make a better life for themselves and their families.  
 
 

Current investigations at Swanbourneõs housing 
development sites:- At Deverells Farm (as expected next to 
the church) more late Saxon and Medieval pot sherds are being 
found derived from cooking and storage pots (see illustration, 
right).  However, at the Breakfast Field site, Saxon remains are 
(so far) absent. This is not surprising, because this location is 
situated well away from the original village. Interestingly, so far 
Breakfast Field seems to provide traces of much older Bronze 
Age activity. 
 

 

http://www.swanbournehistory.co.uk/
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Doggy Diaries 
Ῠ Hello SwanbourneῨ  
I hope you have not been too cold. I rather like the snow but we are all looking 
forward to the spring in our house. The first sign of snowdrops in January was so 
exciting - it was very strange smelling a fresh green new smell in the middle of 
the wintry dark damp.  
I do like the super cold ground first thing in the morning though - my pads feel so 
weird; apparently it makes me prance like a dressage pony. I don’t know about 
that but I do know that I can’t keep any of my feet on the ground for too long! 
My mum has trouble too - not because of her feet on the ground, but because 
sometimes she tries to move her wheels somewhere and goes nowhere! I have 
had to tug her out of the mud and frost several times now - not one of my 
normal tasks but I loved it. My mum doesn’t know what she would do without 
me (that’s what she tells me anyway). 
I’ve been practising my waiting, off-lead, with distractions around me. I’m very 
good indeed at home and am getting better and better when we are out. But 
sometimes...the smells, or people, or whatever are just too intriguing and I have 
to go and investigate - you know how it is. I’m working on it. 
I’m also working on putting named things into a bag and then taking the bag to 
my mum - lots to remember and sometimes I find it just tooooo waggy and 
exciting. It is quite tricky. My tasks are getting more complex and I love it! 
Look after yourselves, and each other, and enjoy the next couple of months.  
Lots of waggy love from Unis xxxx 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
PS Date for your 
diary - the Dogs Day 
Out is on 8th April. It 
will be brilliant (you 
certainly don’t need 
a waggy friend to 
come, any friend will 
do, or come by 
yourself - and make 
friends there). 
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SWANBOURNE HOUSE SCHOOL - New Head from September 2018 
In September 2018 Swanbourne House School will welcome Mrs Jane Thorpe as its next Head. Jane joins the 

school with her family following an exceptional and diverse career, and the school is looking forward to her 

leadership and to having the benefit of her remarkable all-round capabilities.   

Jane read Law at Cambridge, and upon graduation she was awarded the Queen 

Motherôs Scholarship by the Middle Temple to study at the Inns of Court School of 

Law in London. Following a distinguished career as a Barrister, Jane became the 

youngest full-time District Judge in the country.   

Jane enjoys classical music and the theatre, and serves as Vice-Chair of the Milton 

Keynes Youth Choir.  Her husband, Martin, was a scholar at Winchester College 

and is also a Cambridge graduate, and now enjoys a career as a Computer 

Scientist.  He looks forward to being an engaged and enthusiastic member of the 

Swanbourne community.  Any prospective parents who are keen to meet Jane 

ahead of September should let the school office know; please tel. 01296-720264. 
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SWANBOURNE REFUSE COLLECTION DATES 
         Date               Food waste          Recycling Bin          Waste Bin          Garden waste  

Tuesday:   Jan 30   COLLECTION      No Collection   COLLECTION   No Collection 

Monday :  Feb 05   No Collection     No Collection   No Collection  COLLECTION  

Tuesday :  Feb 06   COLLECTION      COLLECTION    No Collection  No Collection 

Tuesday :  Feb 13   COLLECTION      No Collection   COLLECTION   No Collection    

Monday :  Feb 19   No Collection     No Collection   No Collection  COLLECTION  

Tuesday :  Feb 20   COLLECTION      COLLECTION    No Collection  No Collection 

Tuesday:   Feb 27   COLLECTION      No Collection   COLLECTION   No Collection 

Monday :  Mar 05   No Collection     No Collection   No Collection  COLLECTION  

Tuesday :  Mar 06   COLLECTION      COLLECTION    No Collection  No Collection 

Tuesday :  Mar 13   COLLECTION      No Collection   COLLECTION   No Collection 

Monday :  Mar 19   No Collection     No Collection   No Collection  COLLECTION  

Tuesday :  Mar 20   COLLECTION      COLLECTION    No Collection  No Collection 

Tuesday :  Mar 27   COLLECTION      No Collection   COLLECTION   No Collection 

Monday :  Apr 02   No Collection     No Collection          No Collection  COLLECTION  

Tuesday :  Apr 03   COLLECTION      COLLECTION    No Collection  No Collection 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SWANBOURNE BOOK CLUB  
At our January 2018 meeting we discussed the book òTrains and Loversó by Alexander McCall in full. Everyone 
enjoyed it and found much to think about with the 4 main characters and how they were talking/thinking about the 
reason they were on the train from Edinburgh to London; the journey they were making was to do with love in the 
past and in the future ð a highly recommended book. 
Next meeting is Wednesday 21st March - The Thirteenth Tale by Diane Setterfield; a book which shifts between 
two main stories. Kirkus review òA contemporary Gothic tale whose excesses and occasional implausibility can 
be forgiven for the thrill of the storytelling. Setterfield's debut is enchanting Goth for the 21st centuryó.  
May 2018 date to be arranged -  Lyrebird by Cecelia Ahern - Google Books review òIn the south-west of Ireland, 
rugged mountains meet bright blue lakes and thick forests. Deep in the woods, a young woman lives alone, 
forever secluded from the world, her life a well-kept secretó.  
If you would like to join our small book club or you may want to follow the books being suggested, just turn up!                            

Ruth Marsden                                                                          Ruthmarsden22@gmail. 

  

  

 

 

Roger and Marion Lowe 

Are  returning to Swanbourne as quizmasters for the next  

SCA Quiz Evening  on Saturday, 10th March  

which includes a fish and chip supper. 

ENTRY £7 at Swanbourne Village Hall, pay at the door;  
7.30pm for a 7.45pm start. Fish and chips delivered for 9.00pm.  

Also includes a raffle. 
Details: Tel. Ken/Frankie on 720454.   

Please come along (bring your own drinks) and have a fun evening!! 
 

mailto:Ruthmarsden22@gmail.com
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